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The Department of Market Monitoring (DMM) appreciatesthe opportunity to comment on the Revised
Draft Tariff Language for the Price Formation Enhancements Final Proposal on Rules for Bidding above
the Soft Offer Cap. DMM has comments on the following tariff section describing the modified bid cap
that will apply to energy storage resources.

30.7.12.6 Energy Storage Bids

Forenergy storage resources using the Non-Generator Resource model, the CAISO will allow Energy
Bids that exceed the Soft Energy Bid Cap subject to the Bid price screens described here. This Section
30.7.12.6 does not apply to Hybrid Resources. Notwithstanding any other provision, the CAISO will reject
Energy Bids that exceed the Hard Energy Bid Cap. In the Real-Time Market, the CAISO will accept
Energy Bids from Scheduling Coordinators for storage resources using the Non-Generator Resource
model up to the higher of (a) the fourth-highest calculated hourly value of the Maximum Import Bid Price
for that Trading Day in the applicable CAISO Market Process; (b) the highest-priced Energy Bid from a
resource subject to a Default Energy Bid that the CAISO has accepted for the applicable Trading Hour
pursuant to Section 30.7.12.2, excluding without limitation Virtual Bids, Export Bids, Demand Bids, and
Bids for Non-Resource-Specific System Resources; and (c) the resource’s Default Energy Bid if it uses
the Variable Cost Option, LMP Option, or the Negotiated Rate Option. The CAISO will reduce Bids for
storage resources that exceed (a), (b), and (c) to the maximum permissible value. In the Day-Ahead
Market, the CAISO will accept Energy Bids from Scheduling Coordinators for storage resources using the
Non-Generator Resource model up to the resource’s Default Energy Bid if it uses the Variable Cost
Option, LMP Option, or the Negotiated Rate Option.


Mundt, Nicole
Because the phrase “energy storage resources” is not a defined tariff term, DMM is concerned this language is not specific enough to indicate the modified bid cap will only be applied to battery storage resources. 

In the Final Proposal, the ISO clarified that the resources that may bid to the modified bid cap will be identified by technology type (https://www.caiso.com/InitiativeDocuments/Final-Proposal-Price-Formation-Enhancements-May17-2024.pdf, pg 18, footnote 11). DMM understood this to mean that the modified bid cap would apply only to resources with the limited energy storage resource (LESR) fuel type identifier. This draft tariff language states that the bid cap would apply to “energy storage resources using the Non-Generator Resource (NGR) model”. DMM is concerned that because “energy storage resources” is not a tariff defined term that is specific to NGR-LESR batteries, this language is not specific enough and could be interpreted that the modified bid cap should also apply to other non-battery resources with some type of storage capability, such as NGR-GNRC. 

DMM recommends the ISO specify that the modified bid cap will only apply to Non-Generator Resources that have selected a primary fuel type in Master File of “Limited Energy Storage Resource” (LESR).


